
 

6th November 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome to this weeks newsletter. 

Walk to School Challenge 

We must celebrate with our families how many more children are walking to school.  We have in-
creased the total number of children walking to school since last month.  Thanks to all teachers for 
encouraging and tracking this and to Mrs Hickling for the analysis. 

Badges earn’t: 163 in total 

66 Y3 
49 Y4 
48 Y5 

90% of our journeys were active journeys 

That breaks down as 82% in Y3, 96%  in Y4 and 93% in Y5 

Keep it up everyone! Let's see if we win any prizes on the Walk to School challenge. 

The Big Brush Month 

Children’s oral health in Oldham is one of the worst in the country and is a major concern. Big 
Brush Month is a local campaign supported by Oldham Council and Bridgewater Community 
Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust and is a fantastic opportunity to promote the key toothbrushing 
messages. 

To help support and promote Big Brush Month please find attached: 

Big Brush flyer 
Top tips for teeth poster 
Brushing twice is nice - toothbrushing chart 

 
Let’s participate in Big Brush Month and continue in the work to help improve the 
oral health of Oldham’s children. 

Remembrance Sunday  

In order to ensure we can all safely commemorate Remembrance Sunday, there 
will be a special service streaming online from Oldham Parish Church on Sunday 
the 8th of November from 10.50am.  Please visit this website for more information. 

https://www.oldham.gov.uk/RemembranceSunday 

COVID Test results 

A reminder to parents to send any results to us directly regarding COVID tests.  This 
email is covid@alexandrapark.oldham.sch.uk 
If you receive a negative or positive result anytime (including the weekend) please 
email the details to the above.  The sooner we are informed the sooner we can allow 
your child back into school or take action (with the advice from public health) for a bubble/class of  

https://www.oldham.gov.uk/RemembranceSunday
mailto:covid@alexandrapark.oldham.sch.uk


children that may need to isolate.  We can then inform parents if required. 
We thank all parents for the immediate responses we have had already.  You have certainly 
worked with staff to support the safety of children and staff with high levels of communication. 
Fundraiser 

Thank you to all our children, families and staff for donating to  
Maggie’s Oldham we raised just over £200. 

Spelling Shed Winners 

Congratulations to our top speller Las Nuri (Class 12) with an incredible 63,167,024 points. Well 
done Las! 

 

 
TT Rockstars Winners of the week 

3rd place - Aisha Akhtar  (Class 11) 1,763 Correct Answers 
2nd place - Ahad Aziz (Class 12) 2,509 Correct Answers 
1st place - Sayed Shah (Class 5) 3,572 Correct Answers 

Well done to everyone who is logging on and practising their times tables. 
A HUGE well done to Class 12 who have the highest daily minutes per 
pupil at over 5 minutes  
Well done to Class 9, who have the fastest average speed per question at just 1.4 seconds 

Congratulations to Hafsa A (3), Hafsah A (6), Ameera Y (8) and Hafizah A (10) for achieving 
new Rock Status of Unsigned Act, Headliner and Rock Star over the past week too! 

Place Winners Total points awarded for 
correct spellings

1st Class 12 97,964,528

2nd Class 8 20,877,378

3rd Class 5 18,211,012



New National Restrictions 

To prevent the spread of Coronavirus, the Government is putting a new national lockdown 
in place from Thursday 5 November until Wednesday 2 December.  For more information 
please visit this website, 

https://www.oldham.gov.uk/Coronavirus 

https://www.oldham.gov.uk/Coronavirus

